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The third meeting of the Union of the Baltic Cities Logistics Task Force was held on 22 August 2005 in Turku, Finland upon the invitation of Mr Christian Ramberg, Managing Director of the Port of Turku and Chairman of the Logistics Task Force.
Opening: 


The meeting of the Logistics Task Force of the Union of the Baltic Cities was called to order at the Centre for Maritime Studies on 22 August 2005 by Chairman of the Logistics Task Force Mr Christian Ramberg.

Present: 

Christian Ramberg, Port of Turku


Jarkko Heinonen, Turku Chamber of Commerce

Igor Kabashkin, Transport and Telecommunication Institute

Kurt Lilja, BPO

Jaanus Matso, Estonian Maritime Administration

Kimmo Naski, Port of Kotka Ltd

Horst Pahl, Travemünder Datenverbund

Anna-Liisa Perttilä, Finnlines Plc

Mikhail Pimonenko, North-West Russia Transport Logistics Center

Mats Rosin, Silja Oy Ab

Jorma Rytkönen, VTT Industrial Systems 

Päivi Söderholm, Centre for Maritime Studies

Elena Timofeeva, Committee of Transport Transit Policy, St. Petersburg Government

Paavo Wihuri, Finnish Maritime Administration

Matti Ylösjoki, Ministry of Transport and Infrastructure

Juhani Vainio, Centre for Maritime Studies 

Kirsi Laitio, Centre for Maritime Studies

Susanna Saarikivi, Centre for Maritime Studies

1. Welcome by the Chairman of the Logistics Task Force

The Chairman called the Logistics Task Force Meeting to order and welcomed the Expert Groups.

2. Presentations by Expert Group Moderators

Mr Horst Pahl, Mr Jorma Rytkönen and Mr Kurt Lilja presented the work and results of the Logistics IT, Safety and Environment and Transport and Infrastructure Expert Groups. The results were briefly discussed. Mr Christian Ramberg promised to keep the moderators up to speed on the development of the policy.

Expert Group Members left the meeting.

3. Towards a New Baltic Sea Agenda conference, Maritime Logistics Corridors in the BSR forum, 30 September 2005 

The structure of the Maritime Logistics Corridors in the BSR forum was discussed. Some changes were made to the programme to improve its structure and make it more appealing to a wider audience. It was agreed that instead of the three workshops planned earlier, two presentations would be arranged under the working titles of “Operational Environment of the Shipping Companies in the Baltic Sea and Co-operation with Baltic Cities” and “Safety and Environment Challenges for the Baltic Cities”. It was also agreed that the venue should be changed should the forum attract over about 50 people. The current venue is the Centre for Maritime Studies. The panel and panellists were discussed.

Action items:  

· Mr Ramberg arranged for Mr Mats Rosin, Senior Vice President Turku-Stockholm, Silja Oy Ab to give the first presentation and take part in the panel.

· CMS will try to find a speaker to give the second presentation. It was agreed that Mirja Ikonen would be asked for this task.

· CMS will find out how many people have already registered for the forum and make the venue change if necessary.

4. Adjournment:



The meeting was adjourned at 16.30. 

Turku, 1 September 2005

Susanna Saarikivi

Secretary

� On 31 August Mirja Ikonen answered that regrettably she cannot participate in the conference. Kurt Bodewig of the Baltic Sea Forum has been presented as an alternative speaker.


� On September 1, 26 conference guests had registered to this forum. This number does not include speakers.





